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Loop Recorder Insertion/Removal

What you need to know
A cardiac loop recorder is a device that continuously
records your heart rhythm.  It is also called an insertable
cardiac monitor or implantable loop recorder.  It is a small
device, about the size of a small USB memory stick.  It is
implanted in your left chest area, just under the skin.  The
device records patterns of your heart’s rhythm, called an
EKG.

Insertion/removal of the recorder is done under local
anesthetic and takes approximately 15 − 20 minutes.  No
general anesthesia or sedation will be used during this
procedure.

The insertable loop recorder is used for patients who have
occasional symptoms of fainting, light−headedness,
weakness or abnormal heart rhythms.  The recorder can
be left up to 3 years.  When a symptomatic episode
occurs a pager−sized activator is placed over the recorder
site and a button is pressed to activate the record.

Implant site care
●    After insertion/removal you will either have one suture,
     or an adhesive glue called dermabond with steri strips.
     The dermabond adhesive will slough off with the steri
     strips.  Please Do Not pull steri strips off.
●    Keep your incision clean and dry.  You may remove
     bandage and shower after 48 hours.  Do not scrub
     site, carefully wash your site with soap and water.
     Pat site dry and keep area clean and dry until it is
     completely healed.

Return to activity
Most people can return to normal activities soon after the
procedure.  You will receive a device identification card
after implant. Carry the device identification card at all
times.  The identification card will need to be presented
if you were to have an MRI or go through a metal
detector at an airport.

Device usage
Every night at midnight the home monitor device will
search for you and download the information for the day. If
you miss a day, the monitor will download the next
midnight.  If you will be out of town for more than a night,
then your monitor device should be taken with you.  This
monitoring device will continuously download EKG
throughout the day.  Your loop recorder will come with a
clicker remote.  If you have symptoms, like syncope,
dizziness, or irregular hearbeat, hold the remote up to your
chest and press and hold the button until you hear it chirp
(light will go from blue to green).  This will check mark
that moment on your heart EKG and tell the monitoring
facility to go back to that specific time to look at your
EKG.

Follow up with your cardiologist as directed
If you have a suture, you will return for a follow up
appointment in one week for suture removal and site
check.  Contact your cardiologist if you feel weak, dizzy,
faint or if you have a fever, chills, if the site is red, swollen
or draining pus.  Also notify the cardiologist if you observe
the loop recorder device protruding from the procedure site.
Continue to take your prescribed medication as ordered
unless directed by the cardiologist otherwise.

If you have questions or concerns about your loop recorder
insertion/removal site, or if your condition worsens, please
contact your healthcare provider.

Questions
Please call the cardiology clinic at 785−625−4699.

Visit our website
using this QR code to
access videos about

your procedure.



Discrimination is Against the Law
Hays Medical Center complies with applicable Federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex.  Hays Medical Center does not
exclude people or treat them differently because of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex.

Hays Medical Center provides free aids and services to people with disabilities to communicate effectively with us, such as:
●       Qualified sign language interpreters
●       Written information in other formats (large print, audio, accessible electronic formats, other formats)

Hays Medical Center provides free language services to people whose primary language is not English, such as:
●       Qualified interpreters
●       Information written in other languages

If you need these services, contact the Director of Clinical Care Coordination at 785.623.5297, or the Operator at 785.623.5000.

If you believe that Hays Medical Center has failed to provide these services or discriminated in another way on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex, you can file a
grievance with:

                Chief Legal Officer
                Hays Medical Center
                2220 Canterbury Drive
                Hays, Kansas 67601
                Telephone Number:  785.650.2759
                TTY/TDD or State Relay Number:  800.766.3777 (V/T); or Dial 711
                Fax:  785.623.5524
                Email:  joannah.applequist@haysmed.com

You can file a grievance in person or by mail, fax, or email. If you need help filing a grievance, Joannah Applequist, Chief Legal Officer, is available to help you.

You can also file a civil rights complaint with the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, Office for Civil Rights, electronically through the Office for Civil Rights Complaint Portal,
available at https://ocrportal.hhs.gov/ocr/portal/lobby.jsf, or by mail or phone at:

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, SW
Room 509F, HHH Building
Washington, D.C. 20201
1−800−368−1019, 800−537−7697 (TDD)

Complaint forms are available at http://www.hhs.gov/ocr/office/file/index.html.
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